
TO: 
FROM:  
RE: 
DATE: 

MEMORANDUM 

Clackamas County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) 
Cindy Becker, County Administration Project Coordinator 
Recovery Campus Monthly Update 
March 18, 2025 

REQUEST: Informational update only. 

BACKGROUND: Finalization of the subrecipient agreement with Fora Health for development 
and construction of the Recovery Campus has taken longer than expected due to the 
complexity of the agreement’s funding sources and scope. The agreement covers the costs for 
the design development phase of the project and will include designs of both the Clinical and 
Housing structures.  

Due to Board recesses, staff does not expect to present the agreement to the Board for 
approval until early April. Once the Board approves the agreement, staff will reconvene the 
Good Neighbor Group and schedule tours of Fora Health’s facility in Portland for 
Commissioners, the Group and other interested stakeholders. 

Additionally, staff continues to work on the zoning application and have been waiting for the 
traffic study, which is a critical piece of the application. Staff expects to submit the application by 
end of March or early April. 

RECOMMENDATION: None, informational update only. 


